

## Bonanza Kennel Club

Bonanza KC Newsletter December 2012

Judy Johnson, Editor (<u>jayjay44@charter.net</u>)

Bonanza Kennel Club P.O. Box 1871

\*\*\*\*\*

Carson City, NV 89702

www.bonanzakc.com

775-887-8822

### MEETING NOTICE

The next general meeting will be held on JANUARY 8, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the Carson City Community Center, 851 East William Street, Carson City.

#### **Minutes**

<b>Board</b> Meeting of	12/6/12	2
D		2



## Reminder!

The Parks Department no longer allows dogs to be brought into the Carson Community Center during our monthly meetings.

The only exceptions to their rule are: service dogs, service dogs in training, or dogs brought for a breed education presentation.

#### A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas! Now we're on to the new year, and it's going to be a busy one!

We're planning a winter match on February 23 at Carson Canine Adventures. We're not sure yet about obedience and rally. We've got one more avenue to pursue before we decide for sure if we will be hold-

ing that portion of the match. The other clubs that we've invited already made other plans, so we will keep you posted.

We want to offer another

free ring steward class before the match. We will notify those who've contacted us about participating in the next couple days about the date. If you want to participate, it's not to late to put yourself on the list - Just let me know as soon as possible!

We received a grant from Carson City Convention and Visitors Bureau to pay for some advertising for our shows next year. We're planning to put an ad in Canine Chronicle and Dog World, and on their web sites notifying exhibitors that we changed superintendents and that the Gold Dust West Carson City has rooms set aside for the dog show. This all happened because the City heard our con-

cerns about Street Vibrations and the availability of hotel rooms for the dog show next year.
We'll keep you posted!

If you're interested in holding a position on the board next year, please notify a member of the nominating committee. They're listed in the

board meeting minutes on page 2 of this newsletter.

Have a safe and happy new year, and will see you January 8 at our next meeting. NOTE THE DATE CHANGE FOR THIS MEETING!

Candy



Bonanza Kennel Club •

Board Meeting - December 6, 2012

The December 6, 2012, board meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m. by President Candy Roper. Board members present were Candy Roper, Bob Kinney, Bob Newman, Elaine Oxborrow, Sieg Goepner, Gail Spieker, and Judy Johnson.

Motion Bob Newman, second by Elaine Oxborrow, to approve the minutes of the November 2, 2012 board meeting as amended. Motion Carried.

The Recording and Corresponding Secretaries had no report.

The Treasurer, Bob Newman, stated that the bank balance as of the meeting is \$24,461.40.

Candy announced that the next general meeting will not be held on the first Tuesday because it falls on a holiday (January 1, 2013). The first meeting of 2013 will be held on January 8, 2013.

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

Web Site - Candy stated that she has updated next year's calendar on the new web site.

#### Show

The contract for MBF to be the superintendent for next year's show will be signed today. A letter has been sent to Onofrio notifying them of the change.

There will be Shar Pei and Shiba Inu national specialties in Reno on the Saturday of our show. One of these clubs contacted Candy for permission to do so. Candy will talk to representatives of both clubs and offer them Fuji Park for free if they will hold their nationals there.

Candy contacted Heather Mundy to ask if she will continue to be chief ring steward and if she and Stewart will be able to do the food at next year's shows because of their involvement in the Shar Pei national. She has not received a reply as yet.

The task of selecting judges for 2013 is almost finished. We still need a couple of judges.

There was a discussion about dropping obedience and rally due to lack of interest. It was decided to hold them one more year and then re-evaluate. Candy will discuss the issue with Ladonna of Truckee Meadows Dog Training Club (TMDTC).

There was a discussion about the puppy and bred-by-exhibitor groups for 2013. It was decided to do one show with MB-F before we change anything (including dropping obedience and rally) so we can get a true representation of how the superintendent change affects our shows. There will definitely be a match on Saturday after the show.

The winter match was discussed and February 23, 2013 was selected. Carson Canine Adventures (CCA) has offered the building for \$400 but will forego the rental if the club agrees to split the profits with the CCA. Obedience and conformation will be offered if we can get help. Candy will contact TMDTC to see if they are interested in offering obedience and rally as RKC is unable to join us this time. BKC will offe a stewarding class prior to the match.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

Candy Roper stated that she contacted the AKC about the club's bylaws which need their approval and has not heard back from them.

Candy, Bob Kinney, and Judy Johnson attended the meeting of the events committee of the Carson City Convention and Visitors Bureau (CCCVB). Candy made a presentation and requested \$5,000 in advertising dollars for next year's show. She received a call from the committee's chairman who stated that they will recommend approval of the request to the CCCVB.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

The nominating committee was appointed. The chairman will be Carolyn Goepner. Bob Newman will represent the Board of Directors. Taren Kinney will be a member. Lexine Thompson and Mitze Reed are alternates. Judy will notify the committee members.

Motion to adjourn by Judy Johnson. Meeting adjourned at 1:27 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Judy Johnson, Secretary

## BRAGS!

Elaine Tolle's Weimaraner is now Champion Sheena!!! She completed her points at the San Joaquin Kennel Cub show in California. Sheena is the seventh dog to complete her championship out of her nine-puppy litter, and her mom is competing for top Weimaraner brood bitch for 2012!

Lexine Thompson's Ch HiDesert Ziva's A Diva went to Eukanuba in Florida where we made the final cut for best of breed. No award, but for an 18 month-old pup not too shabby!





My goal is to print each and every brag from each meeting  $\mathbb{ZU7}$  please don't expect me to be able to write down everything at a meeting. I'm not that good and you wouldn't want mistakes. So, be sure to follow up your brag with an email to me (jayjay44@charter.net).  $\mathbb{ZU}$ ... SEND PICTURES!

# Carson Canine Adventures Train • Play • Compete

www.carsoncanineadventures.com • 775-882-PAWS (7297)









Page 3

#### Area Clubs

#### Northern Nevada Australian Shepherd-Club

http://www.nnasc.com/

#### **Truckee Meadows Dog Training Club**

http://www.tmdtc.org/

#### Sierra Nevada Bulldog Club

www.sierrabulldogclub.org



#### Sierra Nevada Border Collie Club

http://snbcc.blogspot.com/

#### Reno Kennel Club

http://www.renokennelclub.org/



#### **German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Reno**

http://www.gspcofreno.com/

#### Bonanza Kennel Club

http://www.bonanzakc.com/

#### 2012 BKC BOARD OF DIRECTORS & PARLIAMENTARIAN

#### **PRESIDENT**

Candy Roper 775-882-4978

candocr@sbcglobal.net

#### **VICE-PRESIDENT**

Bob Kinney 775-849-9409

setarkennel@hotmail.com

#### **TREASURER**

Bob Newman 775-849-2176

olgrizbear@aol.com

#### **RECORDING SECRETARY**

Judy Johnson 775-267-1763

jayjay44@charter.net

#### **CORRES. SECRETARY**

Gail Spieker

775-749-5289 rossiasams@earthlink.net

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Sieg Goepner 775-849-1102

gamblyn@gbis.com

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Elaine Oxborrow 775-849-1574

mtnterv@charter.net

### Parliamentarian/Sgt. at Arms

(Non-Board Position) Tony Yarbrough 775-354-9300

tonyy@tonyy.com

Membership Applications Available at www.bonanzakennelclub.com

#### Bonanza Kennel Club

P. O. Box 1871

Carson City, NV 89702

(775) 887-8822

To